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 BETZ 
BETZ 41-J10 

ANTIMICROBIAL AGENT

INDUSTRIAL

CAUTION

POISON

READ LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE 
CONTENTS:  Liquid                                                 

Wt.% 
Sodium Dimethyldithiocarbamate......................15% 
Nabam (Disodium Ethylene Bisdithiocarbamate)........15%

 Registration No. 18857 
PEST PRODUCTS CONTROL ACT

NET WEIGHT AS MARKED ON CONTAINER

Betz Inc. 
3026 Solandt Road 
Kanata, Ontario 

K2K 2A5

PRECAUTIONS:  Causes eye and skin irritation.  Do not get into
eyes, on skin or on clothing.  Wear goggles or face shield and
rubber gloves when handling.  Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid
contamination of food.

FIRST AID:  In case of contact, immediately flush eyes or skin
with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes.  For eyes, call a
physician.  Remove and wash contaminated clothing before reuse.
If swallowed, drink promptly a large quantity of milk, egg
whites, gelatin solution, or, if these are not available, drink
large quantities of water.  Call a physician immediately.

ECOLOGICAL:  This pesticide is toxic to fish.  Do not apply in
marine and/or estuarine oil fields.  Do not contaminate water by
cleaning of container and equipment or disposal of wastes.  Do
not discharge treated effluent into lakes, streams, ponds or
public waters unless in accordance with local regulations. Do not
reuse empty container.  Send drum to reconditioner or destroy by



perforating or crushing and bury in a safe place.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE SECONDARY AND TERTIARY PETROLEUM RECOVERY. 
BETZ41-J10 is highly effective microbiocide for use in
controlling the growth of fungi and bacteria found in secondary
and tertiary oil recovery water flood systems.

BETZ 41-J10 can be injected directly from the shipping container. 
It should be thoroughly mixed into the produced water, fresh or
salt water or commingled water of the secondary or tertiary oil
recovery waterflood systems for effective microorganism control. 
It may also be diluted with water for injection.

BETZ 41-J10 is used at the rate of 30 litres per 1000 cubic
metres of water growth inhibition of Bacillus cereus and
Desulfovibrio desulfuricans and 250-450 litres per 1000 cubic
metres of water for Pseudomonas fluorescens.  It is also
effective against many fungi such as Aspergillus, Pennicillium
and Trichoderma at the rate of 30 litres per 1000 cubic metres of
water.

FOR INDUSTRIAL USE ONLY:  Technical advice regarding specific
site problems available from BETZ.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

KEEP CONTAINER COVERED - PROTECT FROM FREEZING   
STORE IN A DRY PLACE - DO NOT STORE AT ELEVATED TEMPERATURES

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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